
Sugarwood News 
February 2011 

Board of Directors Update 
 

John Frazier, Yolanda Ter Hark, and 
Jerry Blossom will remain on the Board.  
Sue Conway was re-elected, along with 

Martin Cumpston, Paul Hester, and 
Tracye Jahn. 

 
The positions will be set at the next 
meeting on Friday, February 11th at 

7:00 PM. 
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Neighborhood Walking Group 
 

The Knox County Health Dept. is organizing a Neighborhood Walking 
Group to begin sometime in March or April 2011 and lasting for eight 

weeks.  The group’s activities will be recorded during this time.  The goal 
is to promote physical activity and build connections within 

neighborhoods.  Participants will be eligible for some incentives and 
prizes, and there will be a recognition picnic at the end of  the eight weeks. 

 
Marianne McGill will be attending an informational session in late Feb. 
and will have more info then.   If  anyone is interested, please contact 

Marianne at 966-3512. 

Mark Your Calendars 
 

Sugarwood Easter Egg Hunt—Saturday, April 16th 
 

Sugarwood Spring Garage Sale—Saturday, May 14th 
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Sugarwood Neighborhood 

Dog Troubles 
It was reported to the SHA Board that 
on January 31, 2011 at approximately 
8:15 a.m. a person was bitten by a dog 
while walking on Broadwood.  The dog 
is described as a large short-haired brindle lab-like 
dog with a heavy collar and tags.  The dog ran 
snarling and growling at the walkers and then bit 
one of them on the leg.  Due to the cold weather, 
the person had on extra padding that prevented the 
bite from breaking the skin.  Police and animal 
control were notified, but could not do anything 
because the bite did not break the skin. 
 
We just wanted everyone to be on alert when 
walking around the neighborhood.  Also, dog 
owners, please be aware that there are leash laws.  
Do not let you dog roam off-leash around the 
neighborhood.  This is not only for the safety of our 
residents but for the safety of your pets. 
 
Also, please carry baggies to pick up after your pet.  
It’s the neighborly thing to do 



Sugarwood Coffee 
 
 

Join your neighbors on 
February 24th at the 

Campbell Station Road 
Cracker Barrel from 9 to 11 

a.m. for the monthly 
Sugarwood Coffee. All 

residents are encouraged to 
attend. Just ask for the 

Sugarwood Table. 

Sugarwood Book Club 
 

 
February 2011 Book Selection: 
Anne of Green Gables by Lucy 
Maud Montgomery 
February book club will be held on 
February 15, 2011 at the home of 
Kay Gross with Patti Murphy as 
the moderator. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 2011 Book Selection: 
The Art of Racing in the Rain by 
Garth Stein.  March book club will 
be held on March 8, 2011 at the 
home of Gail Hulme with Marie 
Casey as moderator. 
 
 
 
 

New Members Welcome! 

Volunteers Needed!! 
Sugarwood is always 

looking for volunteers to 
help maintain our 

community.  Let us 
know if you can help. 
Please call any board 
member to volunteer. 



SHA Board of Directors 
Highlights January 2011 Meeting 

 
Actual minutes to be posted on the SHA website: www.sugarwood.org. 
 
 

Homeowners were welcomed to the annual meeting and the following were 
introduced: 
 
The members of the 2010 SHA Board were: 
 

Dan Sparks    President 
Ron Williams   Vice President 
Yolanda Ter Hark  Secretary 
Sue Conway   Treasurer 
John Frazier   Board Member at Large (absent) 
Jerry Blossom   Board Member at Large 
Bruce Mason   Board Member at Large 

 
The following individuals were also introduced: 
 
Lou Lamarche and Terry Freeman served as officials responsible for tallying 
of votes.  Dave Freeman served as the Parliamentarian for the meeting. 
 

 
Other Highlights 
 
• Street light—board working on installing a few lights this fiscal year. 

Locations dependent on transformer availability, owner support, and 
approval from the Town of Farragut.  Board will seek input from Knox 
County on projected bus stops for the subdivision. 

• Swimming pool—pool and pool deck was redone. 

• Tennis Courts—court was repaired and resurfaced. 

• Legal matter—Bruce Mason had provided an overview of the collection 
efforts this past year and its future expectations.Swim team practice – 
Bruce Mason had provided feedback on the position of the board to 
remove the afternoon swim practice hours to make facility available to all 
members in good standing. 

http://www.sugarwood.org/�


SUGARWOOD BOARD OF DIRECTORS - 2010 

 

President: Dan Sparks  671-4003 
Vice-President: Ron Williams  966-0214 Director: John Frazier  675-7215 
Secretary: Yolanda Ter Hark  288-3058  
Treasurer: Sue Conway  966-1736 Director Jerry Blossom  966-0044 
 

Newsletter ideas, questions, requests??? Email: beck@conwaymktg.com (Please reference “SHA” in the subject line.) 

February 2011 
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